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ZAMBIAS' STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF GERMANY, 

8TH MAY, 2018.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Germany to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive report and update just been provided.

We commend Germany for the positive strides she has achieved in her quest to promote and protect human rights, among others, her significant and generous efforts in receiving high numbers of asylum seekers and refugees forced to flee their countries of origin throughout 2015 and early 2016. The humanitarian leadership and commitment demonstrated by Germany, at a critical moment for refugee protection in Europe, had set an impressive example in terms of credibility, respect for international human rights standards  and international protection.
Mr. President,

While  noting with satisfaction these positive strides, the Zambian delegation is concerned about underreporting of gender-based violence to the police and low prosecution and conviction rates.
Zambia recommends to Germany the following:

-To ratify the Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families;

-To ratify the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights;

-To investigate promptly any incidents of hate crimes and attacks against refugee and asylum seeking women and girls and ensure that the perpetrators were duly prosecuted;
-To strengthen the efforts to eliminate the gender wage gap and ensure that women and men had equal opportunities in the labour market.

We wish Germany well in the entire UPR process.   I thank you Mr. President.
I thank you.
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